

May 23, 2024

## **Minutes**

## Public Hearing for the Machine and Polling Place Audit for the 2024 Cape Henlopen School District Referendum

**ATTENDEES:** 

Kenneth A. McDowell, County Director Tracey Wilkerson, County Deputy Director Jennifer Williams, Staff Member Angela Quillen, Saff Member

The meeting was called to order May 23, 2024, at 11:10 AM.

Kenneth A. McDowell, County Director called the meeting to order to conduct the Audit of the 2024 Cape Henlopen School District Referendum. Mr. McDowell gave an introduction and overview prior to administering the Oath.

Deputy Director Tracey Wilkerson distributed the card containers from the randomly selected machine and polling places. Each team was composed of two people from differing party affiliations. All Machines from Mariner Middle School and Beacon Middle School were recounted by hand and compared to the paper tapes. All matched exactly and were sealed in banker's bags. One machine from Cape Henlopen High School (XL0119070874) was recounted and compared to the paper tape. The cards matched the tape exactly and were sealed in a banker bag.

No members of the public were present and there were no comments or discussion.

Kenneth McDowell gave closing comments, and the meeting was adjourned at 12:25 PM on Thursday, May 23, 2024.

Dema a. m. Dund

Kenneth A. McDowell Sussex County, Director Tracey L. Wilhorson

Tracey Wilkerson Sussex County, Deputy Director

PHONE: (302) 577-3464